
25
|

The
IFP

-H
alton

H
ills

|
T

hursday,M
ay

2,2019
theifp.ca

Halton officials are shocked
and concerned by the province's
plans to amalgamate Ontario's
health units and ambulance ser-
vices into 10 large regional agen-
cies.

The Ford government's 2019
budget proposes replacing Onta-
rio's 35 public health units with 10
regional public health entities
and 10 new boards of health by
2021 - something that came as a
"total surprise" to Halton staff,
said chief administrative officer
Jane MacCaskill.

"Much of what was in the bud-
get was signalled by the province
in advance, but the public health
changes were quite unexpected,"
she told regional councillors at
their most recent meeting. 

In a statement to Metroland
Media, Halton medical officer of
health Dr. Hamidah Meghani
said she's "concerned about the
lack of detail in the provincial
budget announcement that pro-
poses significant restructuring
of the local public health system,
along with the proposed $200 mil-
lion reduction in provincial fund-
ing over the next two years."

She asserted that the decline
in funding for public health "will
have a definite impact on service
levels in all communities across
Ontario."

"Halton has benefited from
having public health fully inte-
grated with other municipal
functions," she continued. "Our
relationship with our communi-
ty, and the strong partnerships
we have in place with schools and
other key organizations serving
families, ensure we are able to de-

liver the programs and services
that meet the needs of the Halton
community."

MacCaskill said no details
have been released yet regarding
the proposed geography of the 10
regional health units or how they
would be funded.

She deemed the $200-million
reduction in public health dol-
lars "a significant concern, given
we have been identifying funding
shortfalls in public health fund-
ing for many, many years."

Paramedic services also slat-
ed for amalgamation

Following the budget an-
nouncements, a second bomb-
shell was dropped via an urgent
memo from the Association of
Municipalities of Ontario
(AMO), which revealed the prov-
ince also plans to amalgamate
Ontario's 59 paramedic services
into 10 by "integrating emergen-

cy health services into Ontario's
health-care system."

"We are monitoring this issue
closely," said Halton director of
paramedic services Greg Sage,
who oversees Halton's team of
more than 250 paramedics. "We
have a close working relation-
ship with the province and will
review the proposal when more
details are provided by the prov-
ince."

During a recent news confer-
ence, Premier Doug Ford said the
province is currently reviewing
ambulance services and that
"nothing is carved in stone" yet.

"There's always going to be the
same number of paramedics.
That's a guarantee," he said.
"We're going to consult with them
and see how we can deliver the
service a lot better than we're do-
ing right now."

Back at the regional council
table, Milton Coun. Colin Best,
who sits on the AMO board of di-
rectors, said the association is
"very concerned" by the an-
nouncements and is doing an in-

depth analysis of the budget im-
plications.

Burlington Mayor Marianne
Meed Ward asked exactly how
much the $200-million reduction
in Ontario public health funding
will impact Halton, but MacCas-
kill said no details on that have
been made available yet.

"We have long been advocat-
ing for the province to live up to
their historic funding commit-
ments and they haven't," Meed
Ward noted. "We subsidize the
province regularly on that."

Halton's $80-million health de-
partment budget, divided about
50/50 for public health and para-
medic services, was calculated
with an expectation of 53 per cent
funding from the province this
year and the balance coming
from local property taxes.

The region's 2019 budget plan
laments that the public health
subsidy from the province has
not kept pace with actual pro-
gram costs for some time, with a
projected shortfall of $9.2 million
this year.
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Halton CAO Jane MacCaskill says
Region staff weren't expecting the
sweeping public health changes
contained in the 2019 provincial
budget.
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New Patients Welcome
Family and Cosmetic Dentistry

We love meeting
neW people

marketplace Dental Centre
Georgetown Marketplace Mall

905-877-CARE (2273) • www.georgetowndental.com

HOURS: Monday & Wednesday 8:00am - 8:00pm • Tuesday & Thursday 8:00am - 6:00pm • Saturday 8:00am - 3:00pm
Proudly Serving Georgetown Since 1994.

By Cory Soal
R.H.A.D.
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We care about your hearing!
Professional Arts Building

99 Sinclair Ave., Suite 210, Georgetown
905-873-6642

Serving the community of Halton Hills and surrounding areas since 1992

The Georgetown

STRATEGIES USED TO

HELP UNDERSTAND

SPEECH BETTER!
The best thing you can do whether you are
wearing hearing instruments or not is to
use effective listening strategies. Even
people with normal hearing have difficulty
in some situations. Don’t get discouraged.
The following are some effective listening
strategies you can implement easily:

• Make sure the person you are
communicating with is facing you and
not turned away or in another room.

• Make sure the background noise is kept
to a minimum when trying to
communicate.

• Have people try to get your attention
before they start to speak to you.

For more information call…

COMMUNITY NOTICE
Annual Vegetation Management Program

CN is required to clear its rights-of-way from any vegetation that may pose a safety
hazard. Vegetation on railway rights-of-way, if left uncontrolled, can contribute to
trackside fires and impair proper inspection of track infrastructure.

As such, for safe railway operations, the annual vegetation control program will be
carried out on CN rail lines in the province of Ontario. A certified applicator will be
applying herbicides on and around the railway tracks (mainly the graveled area/
ballast). All product requirements for setbacks in the vicinity of dwellings, aquatic
environments and municipal water supplies will be met.

At this time, we expect that the program will take place from May 6, 2019 to
July 12, 2019.

Visit www.cn.ca/vegetation to see the list of cities as well as the updated schedule.

For more information, you may contact the CN Public Inquiry Line at 1-888-888-5909.


